
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Sixth, seventh and eighth grade  

awards were held on May 30th  

and 31st.  Sixth grade students  

wanted to create an award in  

memory of a fellow classmate. A  

few of Tamia’s close friends met  

with the counselor and wrote the criteria for the  

award which embodied Tamia’s personality and  

her impact on her peers.  HJHS was honored to  

have Tamia’s mother speak and present the first  

Tamia John Award to Miguel Fuentes.   
 

 
 

We also want to congratulate our faculty award winners! 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Donna Green 

W.F. Doughty Award 

 

Crystal Buxkemper  

Mary Lou Smith Award 
 

Kevin Lewis 

Mirabeau B. Lamar Award 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Lunch at HJHS consisted of ingredients grown in our school garden.   Mr. Powell and his Health and Nutrition 

classes researched, planted and cared for the herbs and vegetables in the HJHS garden.  Mr. Stewart Murray, HISD 

Director of Dining Services, worked with the Cafe Service Team to plan and prepare a delicious lunch for students 

and staff.  Thank you to the Health and Nutrition classes, Mr. Powell and Mr. Murray for all your hard work to 

prepare a healthy homegrown meal.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6th Grade Field Day 
We wrapped up our last day of the year with a soccer game, volleyball tournament, t-

shirt signing, selfie time with friends, and of course some Drip, Drip, Drench to cool 

down! Great way to end the year!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Garden Meal 

 



 

Pre-K visit 

HJHS welcomed Franklin Elementary Pre-K students for a garden tour and educational 

experience.  The Pre-K students rotated through different stations that taught them 

about the different plants in the garden, allowed them to create a planter and plant their 

own herb or flower to take home and grow, and learn about more about gardening 

through children’s books.  HJHS students did a great job leading each station!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Meal Program 
HISD children need nutritious meals to learn, grow and  

thrive-even when school is out.  With the Summer Food  

Service Program, children and teens ages 18 and under  

can continue to eat healthy throughout the summer at no 

 cost.  Our program will be serving breakfast and lunch at 

 the Hillsboro Junior High School.  Parents are welcome to  

purchase a meal for themselves.  Keep an eye out for some 

 fresh herbs from the HJHS garden! 

 

 

 



 

 

Student VS Teacher 

Volleyball game 
The teachers and students came together to raise money for Mrs. Buxkemper in a fun 

and lively game of volleyball! All players brought their A-game and gave it their all. We 

saw many outstanding volleyball players on both sides of the court. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Transition Day 
Some of our 6th grade students were wonderful hosts and tour guides to our 5th grade 

friends who came over to check our place out!  They took them all over the school and 

introduced them to many different teachers and staff.  They even gave them a 

performance to watch and taught them the Battle Cry!  We are excited to welcome 

them to the HJHS school family!   

 


